
E.A.A. Chapter 1265, Inc. 
Minutes of General Membership Meeting 

November 20, 2021 
Collier Airpark Ray’s Roost 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Russ Kilgore. Reading of the 
October Meeting Minutes and the Treasurer’s Reports were accomplished 
and approved. 
 
15 Members were in attendance. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 

 
Checking: 7,191.68 
Petty Cash: 61.32 
 $7,253.00 
 

Guests: 
 
8 Spouses. 
 

New Member: 
 
None 
 

Old Business: 
 
Joe is still attempting to find out from EAA whether our liability 
insurance covers us for any possible accidents while building the 
Zodiac project. 
 

  



New Business: 
 
Discussed having a multi-chapter Young Eagle event. 
 
Biannual elections were held, and the results are: 
 

President Joe Hopwood 
Vice President Lewis Gaston 
Secretary Joel Schambeau 
Treasurer Roger Barnhill 

 
There will be no December meeting. 
 
There was a motion to reimburse Rita and others for the expense of 
the Chili and Taco Soup Feast. It was seconded and passed 
unanimously. 
 

Project Report:   
 
Still waiting probate judge approval on giving the Zodiac to Chapter 
1265. 
 

Safety Report: 
 
None. 
 

Aviation Highlights: 
 
None. 
 

Next Meeting: 
 
Our next scheduled meeting date is January 15th at 9:30 AM at Ray’s 
Roost. 

 
Adjourned: 

 
Proceeded to partake of the foods of the Chili and Taco Soup Feast. 
Everything was delicious and of course, I ate too much! 

 



Joe Hopwood 
EAA Chapter 1265 Secretary 


